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Hi Folks, 
  
Here I am back again once again filling in for the newsletter 
editor, and reporting to you all from Beachmere.  After a 
“long and tedious” trip, Jim and I arrived to find we were the 
only ones to be arriving on Wednesday, so we proceeded 
to our site. After Jim had a  little contretemps with another 
van in the park we settled in to wait for the arrival of more 
members. 

 
 Thursday saw another 4 vans arrive and set up 

so that everyone could enjoy the rather cool weather.  We 
discovered how much warmth there is in a small Oil Heater 
set up in an annex specially when it is surrounded by chilly 
bodies.  

 
Friday saw the arrival of another 7 vans and  once 

again it was great to see so many friends turn up, and all 
enjoyed catching up during Happy Hour. All returned to 
their vans for dinner and a very few brave souls ventured 
out under the Tarp for an evening get together. It was 
rather cold, but still we braved the cold for a warming drink 
or two.  

 
The last van arrived on Saturday morning, a total 

of 13 Members and we welcomed  visitors,  Shirley and 
Ray. (Shirley is Alan’s Sister), visiting from down South. 

Saturday Lunchtime saw many of us over at Bribie  
where we had a BBQ lunch, and all thoroughly enjoyed the 
sunshine and good company. All who attended agreed that 
this was a good idea. 

 
Bev and Eric were unable to attend the rally, but  

arrived to attend the meeting and stayed on for the 
evenings entertainment.  Allan and Debbie also arrived for 
the meeting, their new van wasn’t ready for the rally.  

 
The meeting on Saturday Afternoon was 

productive, and soon over so that Jackie from  BioMagic 
could address the meeting. Unfortunately Jim and I had to 
leave at this time as Jemima had a prior engagement.  

 
It was reported to me that all members who went 

to dinner at the Bowls Club had a very good night and that 
the meal was really good, and all enjoyed the evening.  

 
Breakfast on Sunday Morning was supplied by the 

Beachmere Lions, “Pancakes anyone.”  Most of us turned 
out plate in hand for a feed of  fresh fruit, juice, pancakes 
with a choice of toppings and tea and coffee. It was beaut, 
with plenty to go round, and lots of seconds for those who 
wanted more. A Gold coin collection was taken up and 
donated to the Lions Club.  

 

The exodus began on Sunday with Jim and I 
being the last to leave on Tuesday.  

It is my belief that, even though Beachmere is 
close to home, it was worth attending the rally, to be able to 
get together with the wonderful members we have in our 
club.  
  

During the meeting on Saturday June Crowe was 
elected to be the new Newsletter Editor, and will be taking 
over as from the July Rally, and we wish her all  the best. 
  
The June raffle supplied by Fred and Joyce, was won by 
Dell. 
Rae 
 
Jill sends apologies to Mary who was the winner of the May 
Raffle. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT  
  
Kevin  has asked me to remind all about the very special 
members meeting to be held at Mudjimba at 3.00 PM. On 
Saturday. This has been bought about by the changes made 
by the Office of Fair Trading.  
 
FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK 

Secretary’Report. Hello All, First of all I 

would like to thank one and all for your lovely 

card and your kind words for the passing of 

my Mum. 

 Please remember to sign the attendance book. 

Bev 

    
      
 
JULY RALLY  
 
Our  next rally is at MUDJIMBA on the Sunshine Coast on the 
20th, 21st and 22nd July.  Sorry NO DOGS 
The address is Cottonwood Street, MUDJIMBA  4564 
Phone 5448 7157 
Web site  www.maroochypark.qld.gov.au 
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DELLS ACTIVITY REPORT 
Thanks to the cold weather, our dinner at Beachmere was 
absolutely full of atmosphere. Fine food, heater and 
entertainment.  
MUDJIMBA; PLEASE BRING ALONG YOUR FAVOURITE 
GAME FOR A GAMES NIGHT, MAYBE A PACK OF CARDS.  
AS I WILL BE FREEZING IN WARWICK, I WILL BE 
MISSING THIS RALLY, SORRY.   DELL.   
 
 
BIRTHDAY’S in JULY 
1st Julie LeClos  big “50” Hey!  
1st  Barry Laurenceson 
15th Les Brearley 
16th Neil Bremner 
27th Rae Williamson 
29th  Carolyn Whybird 
 
ANNIVERSERIES IN JULY 
17th  Fred and Joyce McMillan 
 
 
RAFFLE ROSTER  JULY 
Mike and Enid Tracey 
 
 
President  Kevin Keary 
  3283 2767 
Vice President  Jim Williamson 
  3284 9648     
Secretary  Bev Byng 
  3869 0345 
Treasurer  Darryl Devenney 
 
Activities Organizer Dell Lewis   
 
Rally Co-ordinator Mike Tracey 
  3204 8946 
Newsletter Editor June Crowe 
 
  
 
 

Go Nuts in Kingaroy in 2007  
 

Wednesday 26th September to Tuesday 2nd October.  
 
Contact Bev for more information 

 
EMERGENCY PROCEDURES 
 
To summon assistance at rallies— 
Three car horn blasts at intervals 
Continue until help arrives 
Always park vans to ensure a clear  exit. 
 
 
 

 
SPONSORS 
It appears that we are becoming well known in the local 
area as you will see by the number of Sponsors who have 
generously donated to our Club.  We can be confident that 
our Sponsors will treat us with expert care so let’s show our 
support when next we need their particular talent. 

 

 

 

 

Way up North where the sugar cane grows 

Is where we are going as most of you know 

To toil in the sun then bask  by the sea 

A sugar sweet life for Pete and me. 
 
 
 
See you all at MUDJIMBA 4564 
 
 
Rae 
  ------------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A COPY OF THE NEW NATIONAL ANTHEM.  
 
Australians all let us rejoice 
The weekend now is near. 
We’ve  worked all bloody week for this 
Dear God lets get a Beer. 
Our desks abound in paperwork 
Our hands are stained with ink.  
In desperate stage we’ll fly the cage 
Advance to Friday Drinks!! 
With Joyful strains, destroy our brains,  
Advance to Friday Drinks.  
 
 
(You will be tested on this version at MUDJIMBA 4564) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

  
 
 

 

Redcliffe Leagues Club 
 
                              

 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  


